OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
September 3, 2013

Present:  John Lewis, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Bob Orsini, Donna Wilson, Tay Vaughan, Fran Armstrong, Gary Loew, Bob Ruhling, Steve Dean.

Absent:  Bill Gray


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, September 3, 2013, at the SCA Office. Chair John Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  The minutes of the August 2013, meeting, were approved as distributed. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean distributed his written report. A copy of this report is attached to these minutes. The following information is in addition to the report.

1. Water Distribution System:


Steve updated the committee on the work at new Well #5. We are waiting for the delivery of the pump house, and then the job can be completed. SMECO has been contacted for the electric service. Carl Bowen will clean up the lot and grind the stumps so the surface will be ready for the installation of CR6.

Steve noted that he is working on a systematic approach to replacing the old water line connections at homeowners’ properties that are in danger of failing. He showed the committee the brass coupling that he will be using.  He will be giving homeowners information on types of connections they can use—copper or poly-propylene. There is a hook-up fee for new/renovation construction. Bob Ruhling will find out the cost per home site and get back to the committee.

SMECO is currently working with a few homeowners whose service comes from the lines they buried underground recently, to put their power lines underground.  The homeowner has to contact SMECO directly and pay for the service.  At this time, the cost, quoted by their contractor,  is $12 per foot to bore and pull power lines underground. 
2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool:

a. Pool:  Scott’s will come to shock pool and it will be closed afterwards
b. Chestnut Cabin and Community House: Locks still need to be re-keyed

c. Boat Ramp: Looking into several different designs for the handrail.

d. Backhoe: Being repaired, so borrowed Ken Romney’s to fix water leak across 

from Blayney’s.

OLD BUSINESS
1. Dumping of furniture, etc., at trash/recycle area, Gate A:  There currently are several recliners, 6-7 TV sets, and a barbecue grill left behind the dumpster.  We need to inform the membership of what can be recycled and what cannot. Margaret Dunkle is working on an article for SCAN.

2. Drainage: The County (Robin M, and John Schwartz) is touring the various sites in the community with Steve Dean to determine if there are any permit issues.

NEW BUSINESS
 Steve is working on the equipment in preparation for winter and snow removal.


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.







Respectfully submitted,







Helen Prince, Secretary
